Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, State Coordinator
July 2017 Report

Meetings – Conferences - Conventions – 10
· ROE #9 Leadership Meeting, Champaign
· FCAE Staff Conference Call (3)

· Meeting with ISBE (Dr. Helfer, Marci Johnson, and Harley Hepner) regarding fiscal year extension, Conference Call

· Meeting with Mary Waters (CTE CRI Weekly Meeting), Conference Call

· Teach Ag STAR Grant Progress Meeting, Conference Call

· Met with Dan Pentony regarding CTE CRI FY17 Projects, Champaign

· IAVAT Board Meeting, Ramada Inn, Springfield 
· Beginning Advisors Conference, IL FFA Center, Springfield

Office and Other Activities

· Prep for the July FCAE Staff conference calls. 
· Attended the ISBE Grant Webinar.
· Completed several tasks related to the CTE curriculum revitalization initiative.
· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
· 5 1/2 Vacation Days

Miles Traveled - 216
Comments/Observations


For fiscal year 2017, which began on August 1, 2016 and ends on July 31, 2017, FCAE did not receive a single dime of state funds due to delayed payments.  This is unprecedented and unfortunately, as you might expect, has a negative on effect on our ability to achieve our mission of improving and expanding agricultural education pre-k through adult.  Nonetheless, we have not allowed it to be an excuse and have worked hard to advance our goals, despite very limited travel and zero funds for projects and initiatives.  FCAE did receive an extension of the fiscal year to December 31, 2017 thus now have until then to receive and utilize the funds.  
